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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

May 24, 2021
Supervisor Foster called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. Trustee McKechan the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Foster asked Town Clerk Vincent, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Foster was Trustee Abel, Trustee Cooke, Trustee Luehmann, and Trustee McKechan.  Township Attorney Tanja Cook-Sedabres was also present.
COMMUNICATIONS:
None.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee McKechan to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Abel, then made a motion second by Trustee Luehmann to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Abel read the Treasurers Report Dated May 24, 2021. A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Cooke to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None.
OLD BUSINESS:

None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Supervisor Foster welcomed all the new board members.  Supervisor Foster announced that all the checking accounts have been switched over and Supervisor Foster and Clerk Vincent are the exclusive signees of any and all checks leaving the township.  We have retained an auditor that is currently working on the new audit for this year his name is CJ Schlosser who completed that audit last year.  Supervisor Foster announced that one person has been hired to do both the mowing and mosquito abatement his name is Charles Gilley, commonly known as Too Tall.  Supervisor Foster introduced our new Code Enforcement Office Corey Glenn.  Supervisor Foster reminded all officials they are required to take the OMA (open meeting act) training.  Currently the OMA training is on hold, the State of Illinois system has been hacked and until it is up and running the training is not assessable.  Statement of Economic Interest needs to be completed by all board members.

TOWN OFFICIAL’S COMMENTS:
Commissioner Harper said large pick-up will be ending Friday May 28, 2021.  Resident Paula Sendobry was upset because they haven’t made it to Courtney yet.  Supervisor Foster said the large pick up was a lot larger than they thought it was going to be so it was extended an additional week.  Supervisor Foster asked her to please be patient and we would get there as soon as we can.
PUBLIC INPUT:

Resident Paula Sendobry has a snake in her living room and wants to know who is going to come get it.  Supervisor Foster told her she needs to call Madison County Animal Control.
Resident David Kuhn has a flooding issue on Morrison Road.  2424 Morrison Rd, his neighbor on the right, and two people in the back all get flooded.  This has been going on for a couple years now.  He’s had the Highway Commissioner in the past come out and the guy down the way is blocking the natural flow of water.  He brought in dirt and elevated his back yard.  Highway Commissioner Harper agreed it definitely needs to be addressed and they are putting a drain in since the catch basin is right on the other side of his fence.  Supervisor Foster said there is a statute that states you cannot stop the natural flow of water, so if they do not want to allow us on the property to place the drain, we will need to get a court order and do what we need to do.  Supervisor Foster told Resident Kuhn that we would keep him updated.

There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee McKechan, second by Trustee Luehmann to adjourn the meeting until June 14, 2021 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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